VPTC General Meeting Agenda
March 7, 2022 @ 6:30pm Northpoint Multipurpose Room

The meeting was called to order by President Pam Wolfe at 6:30 PM
115 Members in attendance

Secretary’s Report – Gina Caruana
M/S Gina Caruana/Jay Jesky to approve the minutes of November 15/21 General meeting as posted on the website.










Carried
Treasurer’s Report – Carter Giles
Membership: 293 paid members
Bank Balance: $15,122.67
Vice-President’s Report – Kersten Grant
Kersten addressed the members conveying some of the challenges we have faced in the past two years and reminded everyone that we are all volunteers and have made decision in the best interest of the club.
Recognition

Kersten thanked the following members for service to the club this season:

Captains, Rec Facilitators, Round Robin Coordinators, TenCap Coordinators

Kitchen crew

Bob Grant & crew for cleaning the courts early in the season

Ron Christiaens & maintenance crew for continuing the process and taking care of all the other maintenance issues

Holly & Carter Giles for running the in park tournaments.
Score keepers for league matches

Linda Rice, Bobbie Jean Molle, Deb & Carl Morton, Nancy and Chuck Groves, Viewpoint contact people for out of park tournaments and kitchen managers for in park tournaments
Phil Olson for ball distribution

Phil & Sharon for Friday night BBQ’s
Social Committee

Holly Giles, Nancy Grove, Joni Frylund have offered to spearhead a social committee for next year. They will look at coordinating volunteers to put on club social events, similar to what our coed teams took on a few years back. They plan to send out a monthly club newsletter. 
Coaching Report

We have been so fortunate to have a large pool of volunteers step up to coach.

Ball drills: Bob Grant, Ed Bryant, Gord Mann, Joe Mehrens, John Landers, Chuck

Grove, Phil Olson, Terry Butler, Jim Cantillo

League Team: Kersten Grant, Jim Wolfe, Ann McLeod, Karalee Drdul, Phil Olson, Enzo

DeLaurentiis, Jane Casto, Bev Olson

A huge thank you went to Mike Jauncey, our super coach! Mike coached the beginners, the 2.0 Women’s league team, plus he stepped up to be the Beginner Coaching Coordinator for the EVSTL.

Rec Tennis for remainder of season

All 7 or 10 courts are indicated on SignUp Genius and Kersten will go through on a weekly basis and adjust the number of courts according to the sign up numbers.
2022-2023 Season
-finalized teams will be posted on the website on Wednesday
-members were asked to send an email to Pam by Saturday if any concerns
Team Meeting: March 13 at 2 pm (East courts) to choose team captains and

EVSTL Rec Facilitators

Board meeting: March 14 at 4 pm Multipurpose Room
President’s Report – Pam Wolfe
Special Recognition was given to Val Jesky, the Kitchen Coordinator for this year. Val has done a tremendous job going above and beyond the call of duty. 

Pam recognized the Executive for 2021/2022, Kersten, Gina, Carter and Harold, for the hard work and commitment during a challenging year.
Pam addressed the membership with a brief history and the need to start reviewing policies and bylaws. 

Policy Review

Pam outlined the process for approval of the Policy and Bylaw revisions as posted on VPTC Website > 3/7/22 General Meeting Documents for Approval.
M/S Kersten Grant/Pam Wolfe to approve the Player Movement Policy v4. 


Carried

M/S Kersten Grant/Pam Wolfe to approve the League Team Organization Policy v.3. 

Carried

M/S Kersten Grant/Pam Wolfe to approve the Recreation Team Organization Policy v.1.

Carried

Pam outlined the process for Amendments to the Bylaws.

M/S Pam Wolfe/Kersten Grant to approve the Bylaws as revised March 2022. 


Defeated

The Bylaws will be returned to the Board for further review at the November 2022 General meeting.
Facilites

Pam updated the group on her meeting with Ashley Newcomer and Cheri Dewarrat, ViewPoint RV Resort Management. 

Courts 1-7 have been approved for resurfacing summer 2022.
The club will be closing the East courts and leaving the West courts open for residents to play in the summer.

Additional items were discussed and the future Executive Committee will have some follow up items.
EVSTL

Pam provided the group with a reminder of the EVSTL meeting at Viewpoint on March 17, 2022 (location to be determined). The EVSTL website is a great resource to see past minutes and information for the upcoming meeting. 

Committee Reports
Tech committee software update – Bal Gil

· Court Reserve is the new program chosen by the Tech committee
· It is cloud and web based and will meet club needs

· Training and trial will start in the coming weeks

Club Clothing – Deborah Lenover
Deborah thanked everyone who has purchased clothing and for their patience as COVID has delayed delivery dates. There are extra items available for purchase.  Please let her know, at site #2835, if there are any other items of interest.

Kitchen – Val Jesky
The kitchen set up went through a bit of a change this year. The idea was to keep the food handling as minimal as possible. It was decided to purchase the food for the league matches and have the food available to all players and visitors. There were masks and gloves available when preparing the food and muffin tins, liners and mini paper cups were used to serve. Safety was kept at the forefront.  A fair amount of feedback was received including a lot from the visiting parks. The comments were very positive, comments like: it was nice to have this available and much appreciated. It was noted that a good number of players stayed after the match to visit and share.
Nominating Committee- Steve Barron

Steve submitted his committee’s report to the Executive Committee. The recommendations were:

For President - Kersten Grant

For Vice President - Rick Haskell 
For Secretary - Gina Caruana

For Treasurer - Carter Giles 
Harold Heyming, past President, called for further nominations; hearing none, the nominees were acclaimed to office for 2022/23.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:09 PM
